STATEMENT BY THE KENYAN DELEGATION

On the UPR of ZAMBIA
At the Fourteenth Session of the Universal Periodic Review

GENEVA

30th OCTOBER 2012

M.   President,

Kenya welcomes the efforts the Government of Zambia has made in the promotion and protection of human rights. 
In particular, we have noted the impressive effort to ratify most of the core international human rights instruments. In this regard, Kenya’s recommendation would be to encourage the Government of Zambia to consider ratifying the remaining instruments in a progressive manner and to have them effectively incorporated in the national legislation for effective implementation. 
My delegation has also noted the important collaboration the Zambian Government has maintained with the United Nations Human Rights Office, as well as the human rights mechanisms and procedures. As a second recommendation, we would encourage that this engagement is continued and further enhanced for meaningful benefit. In the light of Zambia’s stated request for technical and financial assistance to build and strengthen capacity in the areas of health and poverty alleviation, we would encourage the Human Rights Office, as well as other United Nations bodies and agencies, to help in identifying solutions and strategies to meet and overcome these challenges.
I thank you.
